

ADAMS User Guide For Departments

Contents

Introduction	3
Getting Started on ADAMS	5
Departments with existing accredited programmes	5
New Departments	5
Confirming Departmental Details	7
The Dashboard	7
Activities	9
Types of Activities	9
Submit Requests	.12
The Activity Area	.13
Dashboard	.14
Task Tracker	.15
Submission	.16
FAQs	.16
Forum	.17
Entering the Data for your Submission	20
Adding or amending a module	20
Learning Outcomes	21
Data Unavailable Option	.22
Assessment	.22
Data Unavailable Options	23
Marks	.24
Data Unavailable Option	.24
Project Management	.25
Programmes	26
Adding or amending a programme	.27
Sharing programme data	.27
Programme details	.29
Delivery	.29
Weighting of Continuous Assessment	.30
Programme Structure	31
Learning Outcomes	.33
Entry Data (and non-standard Entry data)	36
Progression Data	.37
Current Accreditation Status	37
Supporting Information	38

Industry	
Admissions	
Assessment	
Staff	
IET Student Advisor	
Resources	
QA (Quality Assurance)	
Overview	
Action Plan	
System Settings	
My Profile	
User Management	
HEI and Department Management	
Checking your submission	
Progress Check	
Submission completeness check	
Support and Feedback	
Problems Logging on:	
Cannot upload Files:	
Cannot access the activity:	
Cannot view in browser:	
Not authorised error:	
Glossary	48

Introduction

<u>ADAMS</u> - the Academic Database and Accreditation Management System - is the IET's bespoke accreditation management system that allows Departments to manage their accreditation activities and accreditation submissions online. It is a browser-based system that does not require any installation and can be securely accessed from any location. It allows Departments to view their accreditation history and the next activity due for all of their programmes. ADAMS can also be used to manage joint visits with other Professional Engineering Institutions (PEIs).

The submission for an accreditation activity is divided into 3 sections – Modules, Programmes and Supporting Information. It is recommended that module-level data is entered first as some of the submission at the programme level relies on module data being available. Supporting information is separate from the module and programme-level data and so can be entered independently.

Once all the necessary data and documentation is uploaded and submitted by the department, ADAMS will then process this automatically into the format required by the IET accreditation process without further formatting being required.

Please note that within this document the term 'Department' refers to a school or a faculty. It is defined as a budget holding entity within a higher education institution (HEI) which provides and administers a suite of programmes.

Similarly, the term 'module' is used to refer to a defined unit which forms part of a programme of study leading to a qualification. Within this document these programmes of study are referred to as 'Programmes'.

'HEI' stands for Higher Education Institution and is used to describe any academic institution that provides programmes of study.

Throughout the system, red asterisks are used to denote required fields of information.

Getting Started on ADAMS

Please note that for both existing and new departments, ADAMS cannot associate your login details with your department unless you have been issued with an invitation to the system and logged in using the link in the e-mail. Setting up or already having an account on the IET website will not give you access to the ADAMS system without an invitation.

Departments with existing accredited programmes

If you have previously used ADAMS for previous accreditation activities you will not need to complete any set up and can go straight to <u>requesting</u> your next accreditation activity. For Departments with existing accredited programmes who have not yet used ADAMS your basic contact and programme details will be uploaded into ADAMS by the IET, if you have any questions regarding this process please contact us by emailing <u>accreditation@theiet.org</u>.

When the first person logs in from the department they will be asked to confirm contacts, site details and programmes as described in <u>Confirming</u> <u>Departmental Details</u>.

New Departments



New departments will have to register themselves through the website by using the 'Create an ADAMS account' link shown here. You will then be asked to log in or create an account. Clicking on 'create a new account' will take you to the IET website where you will need to complete a brief online application form in order to set up a new account.

Create an ADAMS Account

use il your her is atready on	une AutArio system, pieds	e enter its name in the t	DOX DELOW.	
institution Name:				
	Search			
ave and Continue				

You will then be asked to either select an existing HEI from the system or add a new HEI as shown here. Before adding a new HEI, please always check whether it is already listed. If you need to add a new HEI, you will need your HEI's address and Vice-Chancellor's contact details.

If you are adding a department to an existing HEI, you will be presented with a warning dialogue as shown above. If your department already exists then you contact the IET as duplicate departments could cause problems with your department's accreditation details.

If your department is not already listed then you will be required to add your departmental details. Finally you will be required to provide your own contact details and job title.

To see if your HEI is already on the ADAMS system, please enter its name in the box below:

Search	
Select	
G	
ts are already using ADAMS: nearing s in this list then please speak to you	x r department contact for more information about the accreditation
	Sharch Select © ts are already using ADAMS: neering s in this list then please speak to you Alternatively contact the ADAMS sys

Confirming Departmental Details

Once you have registered your department, you will be taken into the ADAMS system where you will be asked to complete the setup for your department.

The first page will ask you to confirm the departmental contacts for the following areas:

- Department Accreditation Contact
- Head of Department
- Head of Department Admin
- Finance Contact
- IET Student Advisor

If you are a new department, these details will default to the user who set up the department and for both existing and new departments you will need to invite new users (see <u>User Management</u>) in order to select them as contacts. Clicking 'Save & Continue' takes you to the next page which asks you to confirm your departmental details. The final page then asks you to check your list of programmes (if you are an existing department) or to add programmes (if you are a new department). For new departments, at least one programme must be added before you are able to continue. For more information on adding a programme please see <u>Adding or Amending a Programme</u>.

Please note that whoever is listed as the Head of Department and the Accreditation Contact at the time of submission will be the only users who are able to submit and use the task tracker within an activity.

The Dashboard

The dashboard is the home page for the ADAMS system. Please note that if you do not log out of the system using the button shown below then you will automatically be logged in and taken to the dashboard when you access the site. **Please remember to log off if you are using a public computer.**

Exercise Institution of Engineering and Technology Starth Odong Department Senior Member of Staff University of Education - Training Department Imy profile Switch role Legout	The da below. <u>Reques</u> Clicking <u>Activity</u> Dashboard	shboard giv Non-senio sts. The da g either the Area.	ves you access to or departmental sta ashboard also show coloured button u	the differ ff memb ws the st nder the	rent areas of ers (see <u>Use</u> atus of any o 'Activity' hea	f the ADAMS s er Managemen current activitie ading or the lin	ite using the <u>at</u>) will not se as that the d k under 'Tas	e menu show ee the option epartment is sk Title' will ta	n to the lef to <u>Submit</u> engaged in ake you to Urgent Items Act	it n. the ivities Calendar
Dashboard	Activity	Current Task	Task Title		HEI	Department 👙	Activity Owner	Task Owner	🗘 Task Due Date	÷
Activities	Accreditation Visit	Task 5 of 15	Review Accreditation Visit Submission	IET	University of Education	Department of Engineering	Dan Canty	Panel Chair	<mark>ост</mark> 22	
Submit Requests									2012	
Programmes	Initial Review	Task 2 of 5	Submit Data in Support of this Activity	IET	University of Education	Department of Engineering	Sarah Stokes	Department Staff Member	MAR 31 2013	
Supporting Information	Initial Review	Task 2 of 5	Submit Data in Support of this Activity	IET	University of Education	Department of Engineering	Sarah Stokes	Department Staff Member	MAR	
Modules									2013	
News								First	Previous 1 Next	Last
System Settings										

The dashboard provides the following information about your activities:

- Activity the activity type (accreditation visit, monitoring review, etc.)
- Current Task Task x of y, showing where the activity is in relation to the Task Tracker
- Task Title the title of the current task
- PEI(s) which institution(s) is involved in the activity
- HEI
- Department
- Activity Owner the staff member at the IET who is your point of contact for the activity
- Task Owner the owner of the current task (either Activity Owner, Panel Chair or Department Accreditation Contact)
- Task Due Date date will show in red if current task is overdue, Amber if the task is due shortly and blue if the task is not yet due.

Activities

Activities refers to any accreditation process that must occur for accreditation to be granted to a programme (or that is a pre-requisite for the next stage in the process to occur, for example all new departments must have an initial review and advisory visit before having a full accreditation visit). Each activity has a certain submission requirement in terms of the data and documentation that must be provided by the department and approved by the accreditation panel. Where an activity name is not followed by 'visit' then it is a documentary review which does not require a physical visit to the department. Guidance as to what is required for each activity type can be found below (note that the 'Initial Review' is not a submission through ADAMS but has been included for completeness):

<initial review=""></initial>	<advisory visit=""></advisory>	<accred int=""></accred>
<firstoutput></firstoutput>	<monitor></monitor>	<extension></extension>
<commonality></commonality>		

Types of Activities

Initial Review

Initial reviews are required for all new departments and are recommended for new programmes being put forward for accreditation by existing departments. An initial review:

- assesses whether the programme content falls within the remit of IET accreditation
- assesses whether the accreditation department has the resource to carry out the review and potential advisory or accreditation visit that may follow.
- if successful, does not indicate that a programme is accredited nor is it a guarantee that accreditation will be awarded

The initial review is a documentary-only process and does not require a visit to the department. As minimal information is required for this activity it is conducted outside of ADAMS usually via email.

Advisory Visit

An advisory visit follows from a successful initial review and is also a requirement for new departments seeking accreditation. It is also recommended for existing departments whose accreditation may have lapsed or who have had significant changes within the department, e.g. in the key departmental contacts or in the portfolio of programmes offered. The advisory visit allows the panel to review a subsection of the documentation that would be required for the full visit as well as providing advice on the accreditation process. An advisory visit usually lasts for 1 day.

Accreditation Visit

An accreditation visit is required in order for any programme to be accredited. An accreditation visit requires a full set of documentation to be provided on the ADAMS system and the visit itself usually lasts for 2 days. An accreditation visit will usually result in an action plan, with a list of requirements and recommendations that the department must respond to before accreditation is granted.

First Output Report

A first output report is required where a programme has been accredited that has not yet produced a graduating output (generally we would expect that students be in the final year of the programme, at the time of the visit). Once the first cohort has graduated, the department must provide a submission covering the output of these students.

Monitoring Visit

A monitoring visit is required where a department has been awarded less than the maximum 5 years' accreditation as a result of their original accreditation visit. A successful visit would allow the accreditation to be extended up to 5 years. A department must provide an updated action plan (from the accreditation visit) and any documentary evidence to support actions taken. The visit would normally last for 1 day.

Monitoring Review

A monitoring review is the same as a monitoring visit, but is treated as a documentary exercise only. The panel will make a judgement as to whether a visit or a review is required in each circumstance.

Extension Review

Extensions to accreditation for programmes can be requested if the full accreditation visit needs to be postponed from its original date to ensure that there are no gaps in the accreditation status of a programme. Reasons for this may include programmes being due for major restructure during the scheduled year of the visit or if a department is undergoing a major restructure during the scheduled year of the visit. Extensions would normally only be granted for 1 year.

Commonality Review

A commonality review is an assessment to confirm whether new programmes or programmes not put forward for accreditation previously share 70 per cent of their content with accredited programmes within the same department.

International Accreditation Visit

An international accreditation visit is the same as an accreditation visit but has a different <u>Task Tracker</u> to reflect the slightly different processes and timescales involved in setting up the visit. Additionally, an international accreditation visit may last for longer than the standard 2 days of an accreditation visit dependent on the location and number of programmes being accredited.

Submit Requests

EFFE Explored of and Technology Sarah Odong Department Senior Member of Staff University of Education - Training Department Imp profile (witch role) (Lagout	You are here: > <u>Dashboard</u> > Submit Request Manage Requests Request Accreditation Visit Request Adv Request Monitoring Review Request Monitoring Review Submitted Requests Show 25 • entries Show 25 • entries Showing 1 to 25 of 29 entries	ts sory Visit Request Commo nitoring Visit Request Non	nality Review Request Extension IET Led Visit Become an Accreditor	Request First Output Report Request for Initial Review	Request International Accreditation Visit
Dashboard					Search:
Activities	Request Type	🔶 PEI (s)	Requested By	Request Site	Submitted On Carteria Control Contro Control Contro Control Control Control Control Control Control C
Submit Requests Programmes	Request Accreditation Visit	IET	Mrs Katherine Bunting	University of Education Department of Engineering	DEC 09 2015
Supporting Information	Request Accreditation Visit	IET	Mrs Katherine Bunting	University of Education Department of Engineering	DEC 01 2015
Modules	Request International Accreditation Visit	IET	Mrs Lorna Hadfield	Dubai	NOV Approved
News					2015
System Settings	Request for Initial Review	IET	Mrs Katherine Bunting	University of Education Department of Engineering	SEP 11 2015 Approved

Selecting the 'Submit Requests' option from the left-hand menu brings up a selection of buttons as shown above. Simply click on the type of activity that you wish to book and complete the application form. Some activity types will ask you to select suitable dates (e.g. Accreditation Visit, International Accreditation Visit); some will have dates selected by the IET (e.g. Monitoring Visit, as we generally like to have members of the original panel carry out the visit); and some will begin at the point the request is made (e.g. First Output Report). In all cases, you will receive an e-mail confirming that your request has been received and an IET member of staff will be in touch with you to discuss your requirements.

Start Date

For activity types other than Accreditation Visit and International Accreditation Visit you will also be asked to select a 'start date'. This date should indicate when you plan (or started) to upload data for that activity. This is how ADAMS will determine what to pull through for the Accreditors for the activity.

Please note that whoever is listed as the Head of Department and the Accreditation Contact at the time of submission will be the only users who are able to submit and use the task tracker within an activity.

This section will also show you any historic requests you have made.

For all activity types, please ensure that you select the correct programmes for the activity – changes are not always possible at a later stage. Additionally, if your list of programmes goes over 1 page, please change the 'number of items shown' so that the programmes appear in a single page as this will ensure that all your programmes are selected correctly.

Once the request has been submitted you will receive an automated email to confirm it has been received by the IET. You will also receive a notification once it has been approved and is now live on the system.

The Activity Area

When your activity request has been processed by the IET, clicking either the coloured button under the 'Activity' heading or the link under 'Task Title' in the <u>Dashboard</u> will take you to the Activity Area.

This contains all the information relating to your activity in the activity <u>Dashboard</u>, as well as the <u>Task Tracker</u>, <u>Submission</u>, <u>FAQs</u> and <u>Forum</u>.



Task Tracker

The task tracker shows the progress of your activity, along with the expected dates for the completion of future tasks as shown below. It also contains the resource pod for the activity which contains the relevant templates and IET policies. To complete a task, click on the green button to the left of the task number and then follow the step instructions, marking each as complete when you have done so. You will only be able to mark those tasks you are responsible for as complete.

The Institution of	trent the test the test test test test test	are here: > Dashboard >	Activities > Activity Details					
 Engoteeng and recisioogy 	Activi	ities					Dashboard Task Tracker Submission FAQs Fo	orum
Katherine Bunting Accreditor IET	Activi	ty Details					Key Date	
my profile switch role logout		9	Accre	ditation Visit		SEP 01 2016	Activity Key Date	The task tracker shows at a
Dashboard	Activity	Owner: Katherine Buntin	Univer	sity of Education			01 01	in and who is currently
Activities • All Activities	3 Task T	Tracker	-					responsible. It also records the
 Initial Review Advisory Visit Accreditation Visit (2) 		Task Number	🚖 Task Title	Task Owner(s)	Tack Due Date	Actual Completion Date	Resource Pod	completion dates of each task compared with the due date.
First Output Report Monitoring Visit Monitoring Review Extension Pawlew	٥	1 of 16	Select Accreditors	Activity Owner	AUG 25 2015	DEC 01 2015	You can download any of the following templates by clicking on them. Once complete you should upload them to the forum. Further editing of a document should then take place by downloading it from the forum edition is and then are placed and in it.	
Non IET Led Visit Commonality Review International Accreditation Vi	isit	2 of 16	Organise Logistics	Activity Owner	AUG 25 2015	DEC 01 2015	IET_AccreditorNotepad_2015_08_24_ADAM5_CompatibileElectroPhtCytersion.docx	
(1) Submit Requests	0	3 of 16	Submit Data	Department Accreditation Contact	ост 06	DEC 01	IET accreation/otepad_2015_UB_24_AUAMS_CompatiblePrinterVersion.docx Discussion_topics_template_2015-08-25.docx	
News	1		Go-No Go Review of	Paral Chain	ОСТ	2015	Visit Logistics-Agenda-Template_2014-15.docx	
		4 07 16	Submission Data	Panel Chair	20 2015		Student_feedback_guestionnaire.docx	This is the resource pad when
/	Step 2	Particular reference should b activity owner	e made to sections 1 and 2 of the submis	sion, plus the external examiners	section. Any issues should	I be communicated to the Complete	Accreditation_Visit_Presentation_Template.pptx	will find all the guidance docur
	Step 1	Carry out IET Staff check of s	ubmission to inform the go-no-go review			Complete	Department_Arrangements_Checklist.docx	and report templates associate
	0	5 of 16	Prepare Discussion Topics fo visit	Panel Chair	NOV 24		Expense form Dec14 xts The following documents are included as reference material for everyone involved in this	with this academic activity.
	0	6 of 16	Check Accreditation Visit Arrangements	Activity Owner	NOV 24 2015		activity: Accreditation_and_International_visit_submission_guidance_Aug2015.pdf	The top section contains docu the accreditors may refer to in
	٢	7 of 16	Upload Presentation	Department Accreditation Contact	NOV 29 2015		Visit_Report_Template_2015-10-02.docx Guidance_on_meeting_AHEP_learning_outcomes.pdf	preparation, as well as templa the department to use for their
the current task (owner (i	n this case	the panel chair)	then the tas	k will he e		IET_Accreditation_Information_Pack_April2015.pdf	presentation etc.
will be able to click	k on the	green cros	s to expand the	tasks and vi	ew the ste	eps. Once	Accreditation_of_Higher_Education_Programmes_third_edition.pdf	L
o has been comple	eted the	task owne	r will press the l	olue 'complet	e' button a	and the task		
Il move onto the r y the Department	next tas Accred	k and task litation Con	owner. Please i tact	note that the	re are a fe	w tasks	These steps can only be completed by the	
h time the task trac m that their task is	cker mo now du	ves on an a	automatic email	is sent to the	e next task	owner to	task owner	

Submission

0.0 Executive Summary 1.0 Programme Aims, Learning Outcomes and Content 2.0 AHEP Learning outcomes 3.0 Assessment 4.0 Projects 5.0 Student Support and Staffing 6.0 Resources and Facilities 7.0 Quality Assurance and Enhancement Modules Programmes External Review

FAQs

If you cannot find the answer to a question you have in the FAQs then please e-mail accreditation@theiet.org

The submission is the view used by the accreditation panel to review the departmental documentation. It is arranged in a different way to the departmental input to match the reports that the accreditation panel will complete.

The screen shot to the left shows the submission menu. The only activities which will display all of these sections are the accreditation visit and international accreditation visit. Other activities will only display certain sections and subsections depending on the submission requirements for that activity. Comments can be made by accreditors and departments within the submission. For more information on this please see the Forum.

Forum

This is the last tab on an activity. Here will be the main place you will communicate with your fellow Panel members and the IET staff, as well as the department. The forum is standard in that the most recent comment is first on the screen.



ost a Comment	×	Whether you click on the Post a Comment or reply buttons you will see this pop up window.
Comment Visibility Who should see this comment? *		The first section Comment Visibility will be automatically set at Everyone, there are other options available to the Accreditation panel whilst they deliberate the report etc.
Add a Comment		The comment title, to be used similar to Email titles.
Comment body: *	<	Comment body. This is where you will enter your text. Please note that currently ADAMS does not include any spelling or grammar checks so please review your text before submitting.
		If you wish to include an attachment keep the attachment as 'Activity Document' the other options refer to logistics documents for the IET staff to use.
		You can upload more than one file but will need to press the 'Upload File' button each time you add a document.
Comment Attachments		When you have finished press save and your comment will appear in the forum.
Private or Public File Type Activity Document		
Upload File		
Save		

Viewing replies to a comment

Forum Post a Comment			The default for replies in the forum is to 'hide' them.
test comment Visible to PEI staff and accredit	test Posted by: Mrs Sarah Odong Edit Delete	Updated On 13 June 2018 at 11:41 Reply Show Reply	If there are any replies to a forum post a 'show replies' button will appear. Click on the show replies button to view the reply.
Forum			 You can hide the reply again by clicking on the same button that
Post a Comment			will display as 'hide reply'
	test Posted by: Mrs Sarah Odong Edit Detere	Updated On 13 June 2018 at 11:41 Repty	
test comment Visible to PEI staff and accredi	itors only	Hide Reply	
	RE: test Posted by: Mrs Sarah Odong Edit Delete	Updated On 13 June 2018 at 11:43	
test reply Visible to PEI staff and a	ccreditors only		

Entering the Data for your Submission

You can enter data onto ADAMS at any time and do not need to have an open activity to update your documentation. If you are preparing for an accreditation activity please refer to the individual activity guidance notes to confirm what documentation will be required.

As a general note you will see blue boxes throughout ADAMS. These contain relevant information for that section and may answer some of your questions about data entry.

If at any time you are unsure of how to proceed please contact the IET staff via accreditation@theiet.org

Adding or amending a module

Module information should be completed before programme information as some areas of the programme submission are reliant on information entered for modules.

Please provide the followin on the Modules screen wh	g module information in order to create a new module on the ADIAMS system. Once the module has been created, it will need to be edited by clicking on the module title or the "edit" button in the data table it you have just come from. Once in "Edit Module" you will be asked to provide additional information.	
Please note: When selecting	g 'module type', 'individual project' and 'group project' are reserved for the final year individual project and MEng group project respectively. Any other project based modules should use the type 'Standard'.	
In the boxes below;		
Please select module type 'Standard' (most module 'Hajor Individual Project	tom), such as the final year undergraduate project or MSc major project), or	
MEng Group Project' (as Please also enter the mod	a integrated masters programmes such as MEng and MSci). In code as used within the department, select the level using the QAA standard descriptors, enter details of the module organiser/leader and enter the credit allocation using the credit system used in your	
university (usually cost sy.		
Select module type \star	Please select	
Module Code \star		
Module Title *		
Module Title *	Setect module level 💽 Levels as per UK National Qualifications Framework	
Module Title * Module Level * Module organiser	Select module level 💽 Levels as per UK National Qualifications Framework	
Module Title * Module Level * Module organiser Module organiser email	Select module level	
Module Title * Module Level * Module organiser Module organiser email Credit allocation *	Select module level 💽 Levels as per UK National Qualifications Framework	

The following information is required to add a module to the system:

- Module type standard, individual project and group project. Please only use the project module types for the major group or individual projects.
- Module code
- Module title
- Module level as per the <u>UK National Qualifications Framework</u>
- Credit allocation

Once these basic details have been entered then upon pressing 'Save' the module homepage will be shown again and the new module will be added to the list. Pressing 'edit' will open the module details and allow the department to upload additional data and documentation.

Learning Outcomes

Science and Mathematics	Save			
Engineering Analysis	UK-Spec Learning Outcome	Required for	Covered ?	Give details of coverage and assessment (optional)
Design				
Economic, Social and Environmental Context Engineering Practice	5M1i	Full IEng	F	
	5M21	Full IEng		
	SM1p	Partial CEng	ন	 Compare class A, B and AB audio amplifiers in terms of efficiency and distortion.2. Perform analysis on singlestage op-amp, BIT or FET circuits.3. Explain the concept of switched-mode operatio.4. Design, build and test a variety of circuits for audio related applications such as push-pull amplifiers and active filter

Learning outcomes are mapped at module level to allow programme level coverage to be generated automatically. It also ensures that mapping only needs to be carried out once even for a module that is used in multiple programmes. Due to the fact that modules can be used in different programmes, mapping can be carried out on all levels of accreditation. Select the category of Learning Outcome from the menu on the left hand side and then tick the Learning Outcome that the module provides coverage of.

You also have the opportunity to provide a brief commentary on how this is achieved and assessed. Please note that this will not pull through as part of the submission and is purely to aid you when you come to complete the <u>Programme Learning Outcome Comments</u> It is recommended that you save after completing each category. Hovering over the Learning Outcome code shows a brief description of the Learning Outcome.

Data Unavailable Option

You can only select this option if the module does not deliver any AHEP learning outcomes. Choosing this option means that the module level learning outcomes, assessment and marks data are not required for this module but the module is still available to map to the programme structure. A 'data unavailable' report will be generated for the Accreditors.

Guidance on Meeting AHEP	Guidance on Meeting AHEP Learning Outcomes							
ick if data unavailable: Please select								
Science and Mathematics	cience and Mathematics							
Engineering Analysis	Engineering Analysis UK-Spec Required for Covered ? Give details of coverage and assessment (optional)							
Design								
Economic, Social and Environmental Context	SM1i	Full IEng						
Engineering Practice								

Assessment

Enter the number of examinations, unseen timed tests and assignments that each module contains, plus the duration (in hours) for the exams and tests and the weighting of each assessment type (in percentage) in the calculation of the final module mark.

Exams, Tests and Coursework Assignments

Please enter the requested information for each type of assessment for this module. Please enter zero (0) where applicable.							
	Examinations	Unseen Timed Tests	Lab & Coursework Assignments				
Number	1	1	1				
Combined duration (hours)	3.0	1.0					
Weighting of this component in the final module mark (%)	40	10	50				
Save Cancel							

Departments are also required to provide papers, mark schemes and example(s) of student work for each assessment type. When uploading files the system will require you to identify the file type (exam paper, exam example, etc.) and the academic year for each file as shown below.

×

Module Assessment Upload			
+ File Group			
Files	Asset Type	Year	Actions
Drag files here or click to browse	Choose an option	Choose a year 🔻	
Cancel Upload All Total upload size [0.00 Mb]	I		

Please note you should have the individual student's permission to include their name and/or student ID with their work. If this has not been agreed (either directly or via a data policy signed by the student covering such eventualities) then please blank out all personal data i.e. Name, Student ID etc.

You can drag and drop the relevant files into this upload box. If you want to upload more than one file at a time simple press the +File Group button which will provide you with another line. Do this until you have the right number of lines for the files you have.

It will help the accreditation panel if the files you upload have identifiable file names. For example Project-threshold-example-12-13.docx

Data Unavailable Options

1.	Select All If no assessments are available for the module then you should tick the data unavailable box will produce a pop up window. You can select 'All' and provide an explanation. To change the selection at a later stage you should tick the 'data unavailable' box again (even though it will appear to already be ticked), this will produce the pop-up window again. You can also delete any	2.	Select individual items If certain assessments are unavailable for certain academic year you can select these from the drop down in the same way. To add more rows you can click on the '+Group' button. To change the selection at a later stage you should tick the 'data unavailable' box again (even though it will appear to already be ticked), this will produce the pop-up window again. You can also
	selections you have on the main page.		delete any selections you have on the main page.

If this is a PROJECT module, please upload a total of Data Protection Please note you should have the individual students eventualities) then please blank out all personal data Data not available option: Before selecting this option you must consult your IE module. Note that these documents will still need to This may also be used when the module does not de	 y one year's notice of a set of a set of a set of the set of the set of the submission of	If this is a PROJECT module, please upload a total of Data Protection Data Protection Data Protection Data Unavailable Data Unavailable Group This may also be used when the module does not de
Tick if files unavailable Pear Explanation Actions Tick if files unavailable I To be provided on visit I <td>Modified By Sarah Odong Sarah Odong</td> <td>Interface Image: Concel Save Year Explanation Actions Tick if files unavailable: Image: Concel 2015 / 2016 To be provided separately Image: Concel Image: Concel 2016 / 2017 To be provided separately Image: Concel Image: Concel</td>	Modified By Sarah Odong Sarah Odong	Interface Image: Concel Save Year Explanation Actions Tick if files unavailable: Image: Concel 2015 / 2016 To be provided separately Image: Concel Image: Concel 2016 / 2017 To be provided separately Image: Concel Image: Concel

Before selecting any of these options you <u>must</u> consult your IET staff contact. Normally this option is only selected if certain assessments are available in electronic format or it is a new module. You cannot select this option if some assessments of a specific type for the same academic year are available for the module. Note that these documents will still need to be provided if the submission guidance requires it, either on the visit if you are having one or uploaded to the output when the rest of the submission is submitted. There is a 'data unavailable' report produced for the Accreditors in the submission.

Marks

This is one of the areas of the system that requires upload of data in a formatted template to allow graphs to be created from the data. Upload of the file will fail if you do not use the template provided. Please note that if you are uploading marks for a module which only has one type of assessment please leave the other assessment column blank do not add zeros. Adding zeros will create an output which shows your students all failed that type of assessment.

Data Unavailable Option

Before selecting this option **you must consult your IET staff contact**. Normally this option is only selected if no marks are available in the format required for ADAMS. If you select this option, you cannot upload any marks data for this module and these must be provided separately if they are available. Note that if the submission guidance you are following requires this data it must still be provided and must resemble the ADAMS output that would otherwise be generated (a histogram and scatter gram for assessment marks per module, grouped by module level). This information will need to be uploaded to the Forum within the activity. A 'data unavailable' report will be generated for the Accreditors.



To indicate that the data is not available you will need to 'tick' the radio button underneath the blue guidance box.

'To be provided on the visit' indicates that you will make the histograms and scatterdiagrams of the module marks available on the visit.

'To be provided separately' indicates that the histograms and scatter diagrams will be made available before the visit.

'non-AHEP module' indicates that the module does not deliver AHEP learning outcome and therefore the data is not required. Selecting this option in any of the module tabs will automatically select this option across all tabs. If a module is 'non-AHEP' then only the basic module details are required.

'New module' indicates that this module has not yet generated an output.

'Other' allows you to enter a brief reason for the data not being available in ADAMS

Project Management

If you are entering details onto a Project Module (either Individual or Group) you will see an extra section labelled Project Management. This is a section were you will need to upload information on how projects are selected, marked etc. as well as examples of the project handbooks given to students.

Programmes

> You are here:>	> You are here: > <u>Dashboard</u> > Programmes								
Programmes	Programmes								
Add New Programme Use this page to add programmes to ADAMS, manage the status of programmes and add, edit or upload programme information.									
Please note the	at modules need to be created BEFORE you can add, edit or upload program	me structure or learning outcome informat	on.						
Show 100 - ent	ries								
Showing 1 to 4 of 4 e	ntries				Search:				
Туре	Title 🗘	UCAS / Short Code	Record Status	Actions					
BEng (Hons)	Digital Electronics, Computing Communications	H605	Open	edit copy delete					
BEng (Hons)	Electrical and Electronic Engineering	H640	Open	edit copy delete					
MEng	Electrical and Electronic Engineering	H607	Open	edit copy delete					
MSc	Automotive Electronic Engineering	AEEMSc	Open	edit copy delete					
					First Previous 1 Next Last				

For existing departments, the programme list will already be populated. For new departments programmes will need to be added manually (see <u>Adding or amending a programme</u>). This screen shows the status of programmes and also allows the following actions:

- Edit opens the programme and allows departments to add documentation and data in support of an accreditation activity
- Copy (whole programme) if a department introduces a new programme which has commonality with an existing programme then an existing programme can be copied. Clicking 'copy' brings up a modal screen which allows the programme details to be changed and saved. The new programme will then be created with all the data and documentation entered for the original programme. Programmes can also be copied between departments in the same HEI (for example, in the event of a programme moving departments or being offered as a franchise arrangement) but this can only be done by IET staff please e-mail accreditation@theiet.org to request this
- Delete a programme can only be deleted if it does not have an accreditation history. Deleting removes a programme and all its associated data and documentation from the programme list
- Close marks the programme as closed and makes it read-only rather than editable. Closed programmes can be re-opened, please e-mail <u>accreditation@theiet.org</u> with the programme details to request this
- Withdraw notifies the IET that the programme is not closed, but that the department no longer wishes it to be considered for IET accreditation

Adding or amending a programme

The following information is required to add a programme to the system:

HEI	University of Education				
Department	Department of Engineering				
Programme Type 🔺	Select Programme Type				
Programme Title 🔺					
i or other Short Code 🔺					
Subject Category 🔺	Select Subject Category				
1st intake year 🔺	Select a Student Intake Year 💌 academic year				
1st graduation year 🔺	Select a Graduation Year 💌 academic year				
rogramme Classification Type 🕏	Select Programme Classification Type 👤				
Programme Leader 🔺					
rame Leader's email 🔺					
To indicate that the progra If a campus you were exp Please note: If a program	mme is taught in a particular mode at a particular ca crting to appear doesn't appear in the list below, ple me has already been <u>submitted</u> to ADAMS, you must	mpus or site, please select the ase go to your <u>department pr</u> not subsequently change the p	appropriate duration(s) below. Pleas effig and add it there. programme's duration in the boxes b	ie round this to the nearest 1/2 a year elow. If it has only been <u>saved</u> then :	: such edits are acceptable.
very Site		Full Time	Part Time	Sandwich	Distance Learning

- Programme Title
- UCAS or other short code
- Subject Category (choose the drop down which matches best the majority of the programme content).
- 1st Intake year the first year that students began the programme. If the programme is a revalidated or renamed version of an older programme please provide the date for the older programme
- 1st graduation year the first graduating cohort. As above with regards to revalidated/renamed programmes
- Programme Classification type 1st, 2:1, 2:2 or Pass, Merit, Distinction or GPA/ CGPA
- What mode the programme is taught in and the length of the programme for the different modes.
- Other delivery sites. Please indicate whether the programme has a 'study abroad' element, or is taught via any franchise arrangements.

It is recommended that if a programme is taught as both full time and sandwich but the sandwich has a different title (i.e. '...with industrial experience') that this is treated as modes of the same programme as opposed to distinct programmes. This reduces the work required by the department and the IET can reflect the difference in title in the accreditation record.

Once these basic details have been entered then upon pressing 'Save' the module homepage will be shown again and the new module will be added to the list. Pressing 'edit' will open the module details and allow the department to upload additional data and documentation.

Sharing programme data

There are several places in ADAMS where you can share data between programmes. If the 'copy-to' function has been used the programmes will be listed separately in the department view to those that do not have any shared. If you wish to remove the links between programmes you will need to go to the section(s) you have copied data to/ from, click on the 'copy-to' button and remove the programmes from the pop-up window. IET staff will receive a report of the programmes that have shared data once you have submitted.

Sections that have the option to share programme data include:

Programme – Details – Programme documents Programme – Structure – Block diagram Programme – Structure – Credit Allocation

Programme – Structure – Structure tables per year Programme – Entry data Programme – Entry data – Non-standard Programme – Progression data

When clicking on 'copy-to' button a pop-up window will appear that allows you to select or remove programmes from data sharing.

ile Copy			×	To copy this file to other programmes
				Note that this will 'link' the programmes together The programme where the original data or document was uploaded to will become the
File Name :	Block_diagram.pdf			had the document copied to will become the
Programmes :	-Please Select-	Add		'child' programme. The list of programmes in the Department will then group the 'linked' and 'not
Do you wish to add o	-Please Select-			linked' programmes together.
Title	MEng - Electronic and Electrical Engineering with	a Year Abroad	Action	To remove the link you will need to go into the
BSc (Eng) - Computer S	Science	Covers all undergraduate programmes	Remove	copy function again and 'remove' the programmy you want to 'unlink'.
FdEng - Electrical Engi	ineering	Covers all undergraduate programmes	Remove	Note that linking and unlinking will only effect the section you are in. All the linkable sections will remain unlinked or linked depending on whether the user has used the 'conv to' function
Save	ancel			

Programme details

You will need to complete the programme details for every programme

HEI: Will be populated automatically by ADAMS

Department: Will be populated automatically by ADAMS

Programme Type: e.g. FDEng, FDSc, BEng, BSc, B.Tech, MEng, M.Tech, MSc, MRes

Programme Title: The title that is awarded on graduation

UCAS or other Short Code: UCAS is for UK programmes or can use University's own code for the programme

Subject Category: A drop down of subject categories will be available

1st Graduation Year: Enter the year the first cohort completes the programme

Programme Classification Type: Choose from the drop down menu, that will include, first/second/ third, Merit/ Pass/ Distinction, CGPA/ GPA, percentage and letter grading. Note that this is will dictate the fields to enter Graduation data against in the Programme- Progression tab.

Delivery

Delivery Site	Full Time	Part Time	Sandwich	Distance Learning	Enter the number of years for each delivery mode
University of Education - Test	3 Years	5 Years 🔻	4 Years	6 Years	
Is there a 'study abroad' option for this programme? * If this is credit bearing, does it contribute to the final awar Please provide Suporting Information explaining th	Yes: CLNo.C d of the degree? * Yes: CLNo. e following:	.c			 If there is any element of the programme studied elsewhere other than the campus that the IET will be visiting please indicate that here.
How does the department satisfy itself that the How modules are selected and monitored by y Whether the study abroad counts towards the At what point in their studies will the students Does a student who completes the study abroa Will the study abroad replace other modules (r Details of which of the university's students co Supporting Information Cadmissions	e other institution's QA processes are our university. final degree award. be able to select this option. Id receive a different degree title to to ather than being in addition to) uld choose for their study abroad	robust? those who complete all years at the home	university?		The yellow box will appear whether you select 'credit bearing' or 'non-credit- bearing' for questic 2. This lists the supplementary data that is required if the programme (either wholly or in Par
Save					is delivered elsewhere. You will find that clicking on the 'Admissions' link will direct you to the supporting information – admissions tab within ADAMS, in a new window, where you will be able to upload this information.

Programme Documents

Here you should upload the most recent programme specifications and also the validation/ re-validation document for the programme. There is a copy-to function if these documents cover other programmes within ADAMS.

Block Diagram

You will be asked to upload a block diagram for each programme. There is a 'copy to' option for this section for you to use if the document also applies to other programmes.

Credit Allocation and Weighting Per Year

In this section you will need to confirm what the credit allocation for each year of study will be and also what percentage weighting that year counts towards the final award. There is also a 'copy to' function so that you can copy the data to other programmes.

As an example, a three year BEng programme may look like this:

	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	
Credit Allocation	120	120	120	
Weighting (%)	10.00	30.00	60.00	
Save Copy to				

Weighting of Continuous Assessment

Here you need to enter the percentage of Laboratory and Coursework Assignments versus Exams and un-seen timed tests.

— Weighting of Continuous Assessment	Modified By: Irudaya Ratnam Seeni on 15 May 2018	
 Please provide the percentage of continuous assessment towards the final award. I base this on the most popular elective module choices. A comment box has been provided should you wish to add any qualifying statement 	lease remove the Major Projects from this calculation. You should ts to your entry.	The weighting percentages must add up to 100%.
Examinations and Unseen Timed Tests (%)	5.00 <	
Laboratory and Coursework Assignments (%)	6.00	
Comment	sdasdfsdf	
Save		

Programme Structure

The programme structure can only be completed once modules have been added to the system and learning outcomes and the assessment table for these modules have been completed (if these two sections have not been completed then modules will appear in light grey and will not be selectable).

Next for each year, select which modules are core (i.e. they must be taken as part of the programme) and which are optional.

Programme Structure

Select modules and module pathways for Year 1 ONLY.

Please use the 'select modules and pathways' option below to select the modules taught in each year of the programme, identifying core and optional modules.

Please note: this needs to be completed on a year-by-year basis selecting the relevant year on the tabs above.

STEP 1 - Please select the modules that are taught on this programme in the year indicated above. Please differentiate between core (compulsory) modules and optional modules.

Copy to function

You can use the 'copy to' function to share the data input with another programme. You will still be able to edit/ delete the files from the programme you have copied to/ from. This functionality is intended for use in the instance that the same data is relevant for many programmes or when the data is very similar across programmes.

Select Mo	dules for Ye	ar 1 ONLY.							Copy to
Code	Level	Title	Credit Allocation	Туре	Coursework (%)	Examinations (%)	Not Allowed	Core Module	Optional Module
EEE101	4	Circuits and Communications 1	20	Standard	30	70	с	¢	C
EEE102	4	Computing for Engineers 1	20	Standard	100	0	Ċ.	c	c
EEE103	4	Design Projects 1	20	Standard	100	0	С	e	0
		er an de la la							

Once you have completed the module mapping for the year you can use the 'Copy to' button to copy your choices over to another programme or programmes. You can choose these within the drop down menu in the pop-up window that will appear.

Year 1 Year 2 Year 3

Note that the programme structure will remain editable so you can use this function if the module selections are similar too.

To remove the link to other programmes you should click on this button and remove the links to other programmes in the pop-up window.

Learning Outcomes

IET accreditation requires a commentary on the delivery, development and assessment of AHEP Learning Outcomes at the programme level. In order to do this in ADAMS you must first complete the programme structure tab and ensure that you have selected the correct level of accreditation for the programme in the learning outcomes tab. If you are unsure what level of accreditation your programme should be assessed under please ask your IET accreditation contact.

There is a colour-coded system that shows the number of modules that cover a particular learning outcome. This count is based on input at the module level. Red indicates no coverage, orange indicates coverage in only one module and green indicates coverage in more than one module.

There are two sub-tabs in this section one tab is called 'webform' and the other is called 'template'. You can choose to enter the data for this section straight into the webform (see page 32) or you can use the downloadable templates in the template section (see page 33).

Yearly view

UCAS o	View Lea	arning Outcome	Comments			
	Learnir	ng Outcome Details				
rograi	SM1m - A education i enable app future deve	comprehensive knowledge a in their engineering disciplir reciation of the scientific an elopments and technologies	and understanding of scientifi ne, and an understanding and l d engineering context, and to s.	: principles and methodology nece know-how of the scientific principl support their understanding of rel	essary to underpin their Les of related disciplines, to Levant historical, current and	Web Form Templates
♥ 1) Or modu	Curren	tly Selected Module Le	evel Comments for Pathy	way - Year 2		programme based on the
Withi	Year	Module Level	Module Code	Module Title	Comments).
On th to sur	2	4	E0127	Analogue Electronics	test	e list of module comments
2) Dc	Close					
2) Dc Guidz ant to revie	Close	TEng	• Learning Outcomes	_	Hodihe	eo By: viral ajmera on 9 May 201
2) De <u>Guida</u> ant to revie	Close ew Full C	Eng AHEP Competen	• Learning Outcomes	AHEP Learning Outcom	Module e Module Count	er By: viral ajmera on 9 May 201 Commentary
2) Do Guide ant to revie	Close	AHEP Competen Science and Mathe	Learning Outcomes cy matics	AHEP Learning Outcome SM1m	e Module Count Covered in 1 M	ea By: viral ajmera on 9 May 201 Commentary View Comments
2) Do Guide ant to revie r 1 r 2	Close	Eng AHEP Competen Science and Mathe	Learning Outcomes cy matics	AHEP Learning Outcome SM1m SM2m	e Module Count Covered in 1 M Covered in 1 M	ed By: viral ajmera on 9 May 201 Commentary odule View Comments odule View Comments
2) Dc Guide ant to revie ar 1 ar 2 ar 3	Close	Eng AHEP Competen Science and Mathe	Learning Outcomes cy matics	AHEP Learning Outcome SM1m SM2m SM3m	e Module Count Covered in 1 M Covered in 1 M Covered in 1 M	ed By: viral ajmera on 9 May 2011 Commentary odule View Comments odule View Comments odule View Comments
2) Do Guide ant to revie ar 1 ar 3 mbined	Close ew Full C	Eng AHEP Competen Science and Mathe	Learning Outcomes Cy matics	AHEP Learning Outcome SM1m SM2m SM3m SM3m SM4m	e Module Count Covered in 1 M Covered in 1 M Covered in 1 M Covered in 1 M	ed By: viral ajmera on 9 May 201 Commentary odule View Comments odule View Comments odule View Comments odule View Comments
2) Do Guide ant to revie ar 1 ir 3 mbined	Close ew Full o	Eng AHEP Competen Science and Mathe	Learning Outcomes cy matics	AHEP Learning Outcome SM1m SM2m SM3m SM3m SM4m SM5m	e Module Count Covered in 1 M Covered in 1 M Covered in 1 M Covered in 1 M Covered in 1 M	ed By: viral ajmera on 9 May 2013 Commentary odule View Comments odule View Comments odule View Comments odule View Comments odule View Comments
2) Dr Guidt ant to revie ar 1 ar 2 mbined	Close ew Full o	Eng AHEP Competen Science and Mathe	Learning Outcomes cy matics	AHEP Learning Outcome SM1m SM2m SM5m SM5m SM4m SM5m SM5m SM6m	e Module Count Covered in 1 M Covered in 1 M	ed By: viral ajmera on 9 May 2013 Commentary odule View Comments odule View Comments odule View Comments odule View Comments odule View Comments odule View Comments

You can review the module level coverage and comments for each year of the programme. To do this, you will need to click on 'view comments' and a pop-up window will appear that shows the AHEP learning outcome in full and also lists the module (s) and any comments you have made at the module level. To edit these you will need to go back to the module-learning outcome tabs. ADAMS draws this information from the module level learning outcomes and also the programme structure.

The Programme level commentary is entered in the 'combined' tab. (See next page). ADAMS will always display the 'combined' tab by default unless you select a specific year.

Webform sub-tab

I want to review	Full CEng		• Learning O	utcomes	Modified By:viral ajmera on 9 May 2018	This screen only becomes available once the programme structure tab has been completed			
Year 1		AHEP Competency	AHEP Learning Outcome	Module Count	Commentary	and you have selected the level of accreditation for the programme in the			
Year 2		Science and		Covered in 1	Download Guidance on meeting AHEP Learning Outcomes test1	learning outcomes tab.			
Year 3		Mathematics	SM1m	Module	Edit Comments	As with the module-level learning outcome			
Combined			SM2m	Covered in 1	test test	mapping, hovering over the learning outcome			
				Module	Zi Edit Comments	code provides a brief description of the			
			SM3m	Covered in 1 Module	test test				
				_	Edit Comments	In the combined view, you can see the			
			SM4m	Covered in 1 Module	test test	comments that have been made. To enter			
					Edit Comments	dark blue button 'Add comments'. This will			
			SM5m	Covered in 1 Module		bring up a pop-up window that will show the			
					Text text	module-level comments provided (if any) and			
			SM6m	M6m Covered in 1 Module	Edit Comment:	Once these comments are saved, the button			
		Engineering Analysis	Paula anda a			test	will turn light blue and show 'edit comments'		
			EA1m	A1m Not Covered	Edit Comments	as seen in the screenshot.			
							test		
			cA2M	Not Covered	Edit Comments				
						FA3m	Not Covered	test	
			2712111		Edit Comments				

Template sub-tab

Programme Learning Outcomes	Web Form Tem
	Message Code: ProgrammeLearningOutcomesTempla
You can use the templates below to carry out the programme level learning outcomes mapping. W NB: Any edits you make in the 'webform' part will not save to the template.	When re-uploading the template it will automatically populate ADAMS.
Learning Outcomes Matrix PartCEng AHEP Learning Outcomes Matrix FullIEng AHEP Learning Outcomes Matrix FullCEng AHEP Learning Outcomes Matrix PartIEngFL AHEP Learning Outcomes Matrix PartIEng AHEP Learning Outcomes Matrix PartCEngFL AHEP Select All Templates	You can select individual templates or opt to download all templates to carry out your AHEP mapping. When opting to download all the templates will download as a zip file that you can then save to your own machine.
Download Step 2: Once you have completed your Learning Outcomes spreadsheet, please upload it in either	Message Code: <u>LearningOutcomesSte</u> .xls or .xlsx format.
Upload how 10 • entries	Search:

Entry Data (and non-standard Entry data)

Entry Data
Message Code: ProgrammeEntryData
We also need to know about the actual entry data for this programme. Please download the template using the button below and then enter or import individual UCAS entry scores (or other form of combined entry grade) before saving it on your local drive. ADAMS will produce a graph from this data for each cohort.
Please complete this for the most recently completed academic year.
If it is more relevant to give this information for a suite of programmes which share many modules, this is acceptable.
For MSc programmes please provide the degree classification that the student obtained in their undergraduate degree in the format 1, 2.1, 2.2, 3, P.
Data not available option:
Before selecting this option you must consult your IET staff contact. Normally this option is only selected if the data is unavailable in the format required for ADAMS or of the data needs to be aggregated to combine programme data. A template is available on request should you need to provide it separately. You cannot select this option if some data is available. Note that if the submission guidance you are following requires this data it must still be provided and must resemble the ADAMS output that would otherwise be generated. This information will need to be uploaded to the output when the rest of the submission is submitted.
Copy to function
You can use the 'copy to' function to share the data input with another programme. You will still be able to delete the files from the programme you have copied to/ from. This functionality is intended for use in the instance that the same data is relevant for many programmes or when the data is very similar across programmes.
Download Message Code: EntryOatsStep2
Step 2: Once you have completed your entry data spreadsheet, please upload it in either .xls or .xlsx format.
Tick if files unavailable:
Upload

A template is available for download for the UK's Universities and Colleges Admissions Service (UCAS) scores and undergraduate degree classifications (for entry onto postgraduate programmes) only.

For all other data types please use the 'Non-Standard' Entry data section to provide entry qualifications.

Use the 'copy-to function if this data is shared between more than one programme within the ADAMS syste,.

The 'data unavailable option can also be used to indicate that the data is not available. Usually this is because the data is not in a format compatible with ADAMS

Progression Data

Progression and graduation data for each mode of the programme (full-time, part-time, etc.) should be collated together and entered under the full-time mode.

To enter this data into ADAMS you should download and complete the template provided. Once completed you should upload the template ensuring that you also complete the graduation data too.

Progression Statistics					If you are unsure how to enter your data please
Use the templates available for download b that you will need to complete the graduation	elow to complete progression data for the programme. (on tab separately to this. Once you have uploaded the te	On upload the data will automatically complete the webform mplate you will need to edit the entry in order to access the	in ADAMS that is used to generate a table for the accredito graduation tab.	rs. Please note	team who can provide you with a spreadsheet to help
Instructions available for download					sort your data into these categories.
3 Year Programme 4 Year Programme 5 Year Programme Select All Templates					There is also a 'copy to' function available so that
Download			Message Code: <u>Prog</u>	ressionDataStep2	you can copy the data to other programmes.
Step 2: Once you have completed your Prog	ression Data spreadsheet, please upload it in either .xls	or .xlsx format.			There is also an option to
Upload Show 10 retries			Search:		say that the data is unavailable. You should use this function in consultation
Title Size	🚔 Date Uploaded	🚔 Uploaded By	Actions	\$	with your IET contact and is
		No data available in table			usually because the data is
Showing 0 to 0 of 0 entries			First Previou	IS Next Last	incomplete or not available in a format that is compatible with ADAMS.

Current Accreditation Status

This screen shows the current accreditation status and history of the programme, indicating what form of accreditation the programmes holds, for what period of time, and any gaps in accreditation. If you believe that the accreditation history for a programme is incorrect, please e-mail <u>accreditation@theiet.org</u> with the details. This screen will be blank if the programme has not been accredited by the IET previously.

Supporting Information

The supporting information section contains documentation and data which relates to the department as a whole as opposed to individual programmes or modules. There are options to either upload a file or provide some free-text in most sections and where it is appropriate to do so. In the majority of cases when uploading a file there is also an opportunity to provide a comment for that file. This comment is pulled through for the Accreditors and so can be used to say something about the document and/ or to pin point where the information is in the document that has been uploaded. Below is an example of where this is possible

Programme Entry Requirements		ĸ
Files	Actions	
Dummy document - to be deleted.pdf [0.08 Mb]	Cancel	
Add comment		Click on 'Add Comment button after uploa the file to say something about it.
Cancel Upload All Total upload size [0.08 Mb]		

Industry

The Industry section asks for you to provide information on the Industrial Input and Influences in terms of Programme Design, Student Experience and the delivery of Employability skills.



Admissions

This section asks for information on Entry Requirements, Assessment of Prior Learning, Entry routes (e.g. percentages of mature and nonresidential students), Assessment regulations and Academic and Pastoral Support for Students.

Assessment

This section asks for information on Laboratory and Continuous Assessment, Group Working Skills and AHEP Additional General Skills (for which a template is available to download, complete and upload).

Staff

This section asks for information on Recruitment, Development and Training, Teaching Fellows, PostGraduate Tutors, Demonstrators and Visiting Staff, Staff/ Student Ratios, Student Awareness of Professional Registration and Membership, Subject Expertise and Professional Registration Levels of Academic Staff (template available) and Scholarship, Research and Consultancy.

IET Student Advisor

The IET Student Advisor section is pre-populated based on the Department profile. This remains editable for the purposes of the submission. Editing your entry in this section will change your entry for the Department overall. Only one name can be entered.

Showing 1 to 9 of 9 entries Edit an IET Stud	dent Advisor	×		
IET StL Save Cancel	ime * Irudaya			
An accredited department is exp following information about this Show 10 • entries	ected to nominate somebody to be a Staff S person:	tudent advisor on behalf of the accrediting body. Please provide the search:	Use the edit button in the 'actions' column to edit the IET Student Advisor in the pop up window as shown. You can also qualify your entry by adding	a
Name	Role	Actions	comment.	
Irudaya Showing 1 to 1 of 1 entries	IET Student Advisor	edit K First Previous 🛃 N	You can also use this comment box to provide any additional information regardi Student Awareness of Professional Registration and Membership.	ng
test 1 2				

Resources

This section asks for information on Laboratories and Computer facilities.

QA (Quality Assurance)

This section asks for information on Programme Review and Modification, Periodic Review, National Student Survey and External Examining Arrangements.

Overview

This section asks for information on the University and Department Strategy and Philosophy and Aspirations as well as providing an opportunity to provide a general overview of the programmes and the submission. It also asks for overall student numbers and if you have requested an activity with other professional bodies this section is where you will provide any additional information they have requested.

You will also need to provide a self-assessment against the IET's Requirements and Guidelines for Accreditation. For each IET accreditation Requirement and Guideline you will need to indicate whether your University/ Department guidelines are in alignment. Comments are mandatory if you have selected 'Partly Aligned', 'Not Aligned' or 'Not Applicable'.



Action Plan

In this section you will need to upload the department's updated action plan which should show the progress made against the original.

System Settings



My Profile

This allows the user to make changes to their contact details and upload a photo if they wish.

User Management

This allows new users to be invited to the system and for the profiles of existing staff members to be edited. Users who have already been issued an invitation but have not yet responded to it can also have invitations re-issued.

Title	*	- Select a Title -
First Name	*	
Last Name	*	
Email Address	*	
HEI / Department		University of Education (Department - Department of Engineering)
Role	*	- Select a Role -

Department Staff roles:

Department Observer: Can only view input data and activity, but can still post comments in the activity forum.

Department Staff Member: Can only input data and cannot view the activity unless they are specifically added as a contact to it.

Senior Department Staff Member: Can Submit Requests, View activities, Submit, invite other users, input data and carry out progress checks.

HEI and Department Management

HEI management gives the ability to amend a HEI's address and Vice Chancellor's contact details and upload a logo for a HEI.

ntacts	
end an invite	
llocate active users within your department, to these roles.	
Contact Role	Assigned to
Department Accreditation Contact	A Nother
Head of Department Admin	A Nother 🗸
Finance Contact	A Nother 🗸
IET Student Advisor	A Nother 💌
Head of Department	A Nother

Department management allows for the departmental address to be amended by clicking the 'Edit' button under 'Actions' in the table at the bottom of the screen.

Additionally, by clicking 'Departmental Contacts' at the top right of the screen, the key departmental contacts can be amended. However, please note that users must be invited to use the system before they can be allocated as a key contact.

Checking your submission

Progress Check

This is available against individual Modules, Programmes and across individual tabs in the Supporting Information and is only available for Senior Department Staff users. This progress check is always available to the department, regardless of whether you have a live activity set up within the system.

Clicking on the 'progress check' button will prompt ADAMS to run a completeness check for that particular section and it will produce an on-screen report, that is downloadable in an excel format.

Modules						
Add a Module						
 On this page you can upload new modules and edit or delete existing modules. Please be very careful when deleting modules, ensuring that they are not used in ANY of the programmes submitted before doing so. 						
Show 100 - entries						
Showing 1 to 80 of 80 entries						
				Search:		
Title	Code 🌲	Level	Туре	Actions		
Analogue Electronics	E0229	5	Standard	edit delete Progress Check		
Analogue Electronics	E0127	4	Standard	edit delete Progress Check		
Automotive Communication Systems	XEM73	7	Standard	edit delete Progress Check		
Automotive Control Systems	XEM44	7	Standard	edit delete Progress Check		
Communication Systems	50274	5	Standard			
	E0231	-	Standard	edit delete Progress Check		
Communication Systems 3	eeng32000	6	Standard	edit delete Progress Check edit delete Progress Check		
Communication Systems 3	eeng32000 EO328	6 6	Standard Standard	edit delete Progress Check edit delete Progress Check edit delete Progress Check		

 You are here: > ADAMS Progress (16/05/2016 11:22 	Dashboard > Progress Check Check for Analogue Electronics , E0229		The Progress Check will show you which areas within the particular section have been completed, are partially completed or not completed at all.
Tab	Sub-section	Progress	You can export the
Details	Module descriptor	Completed	findings to an excel spreadsheet.
Learning Outcomes		Please check that the learning outcomes mapping is complete. (note that ADAMS will not check whether comments have been inputted as these are optional)	
Assessment	Exams, Tests and Coursework Assignments	Completed.	
Assessment	Papers, Assignments & Marking Schemes	Please check that you have uploaded 3 years' worth of assessments in this section as well as providing 3 examples of student work per performance level for those assessments.	
Marks		Please check that you have provided marks data for the current academic year.	
Export to Excel	Close		

Submission completeness check

Once the <u>task tracker</u> for an activity shows the 'submit data' task, then this allows the department to run the submission checker to show the status of the submission. Clicking the 'submit' button under the task runs the checker – this can take some time, especially for accreditation visits which involve a large amount of data and documentation. The checker will then report any missing data or documentation and will link directly to the part of the submission which is incomplete.

Please note that until you have completed the programme structure the checker will not check for completeness in the modules (as it won't know which modules are relevant for this submission). Therefore once you have completed the programme structure you may notice your list of errors increases as it will now check the module documentation.

It is recommended that departments run this check on a regular basis to assess the status of their submission and to ensure that they are aware of the requirements for submission for each activity. The report is divided into two sections:

• Errors – the documentation/data must be provided in order for the submission to be processed.

• Warnings - the documentation/data is not required in ADAMS, but the department is being warned in case its omission is unintentional.

If you have any queries regarding the submission checker report for your activity, please contact the IET using the details below.

Support and Feedback

For ADAMS support please e-mail <u>accreditation@theiet.org</u> or call +44 (0)1438 767298 9:00 – 17:00. If you have feedback about the system then please e-mail <u>accreditation@theiet.org</u>.

Problems Logging on:

The first thing to determine is whether you have entered the correct username and password. If you receive the below error your username and/or password are not correct. You can try again if you think you miss-typed, request a username and/or password re-set or visit the help pages which provide contact to our IT department if resetting the username/password does not work.

IET Logon

Sorry, there is no account with that combination of username and password. Passwords are case-sensitive.

Please try again, request a username reminder and/or password re-set or refer to our help pages.

If you log in and the view you see is not what you are expecting. Ensure you are logged in as the right role. This will only apply to those of you who are both accreditors and department users of ADAMS. Please see Logging into ADAMS to see how to log on to each role. When you are already logged on you can switch between roles by clicking on the blue 'Switch Role' button on the top left of your screen below your picture.

Cannot upload Files:

The maximum size of file that is manageable in ADAMS is 10MB, although ADAMS will accept anything up to 100MB, we strongly recommend that you do not attempt to upload anything larger than 10MB. ADAMS does not accept zip files. If you are trying to upload a file within these parameters please contact <u>accreditation@theiet.org</u> who will investigate the matter for you.

Cannot access the activity:

If when you log onto ADAMS you cannot see any activities firstly check you are logged in as an accreditor (for those of you who are also department users of ADAMS) and then contact the IET staff at <u>accreditation@theiet.org</u> to ensure you are confirmed on the visit. They may need to add you to the activity.

Cannot view in browser:

ADAMS works best when using FireFox browser (which can be downloaded for free). Please do not try to use ADAMS in Internet Explorer as it is not completely compatible and some aspects may not fully work. If you are using FireFox and are still experiencing issues please contact IET staff at <u>accreditation@theiet.org</u>

Not authorised error:

If you receive a Not Allowed or Not Authorised Error whilst using ADAMS please press the back page on your browser to return to where you were and try again to navigate to that particular page. If you still receive the error please contact IET staff at <u>accreditation@theie.org</u> ensuring you detail which page you were trying to view.

Glossary ADAMS & Accreditation Glossary

Modules

1. Credit

Credit is a unit that gives weight to the value of an academic module taken at an educational institution. Typically a three year UK Higher Education Degree will consist of 360 credits. This is broken down into modules of work each worth a set amount of credits (usually 120 per year).

2. Examination

This is a paper or computer test typically taken in a confined area under examination conditions, i.e. limited and specific resources available to the candidate (for example, set texts only, calculator etc.), independently completed without any outside assistance.

3. Lab & Coursework Assignments

This refers to any work completed by the student during each module which is assessed and counts towards the final mark for that module. Typically this includes coursework which the student may do alone or in a group, with or without lab work as well as standalone lab assessments. It does not include end of module examinations or timed tests within a classroom.

4. Learning Outcome

Learning outcomes are statements that describe significant and essential learning that learners have achieved, and can reliably demonstrate at the end of a module or programme. In other words, learning outcomes identify what the learner will know and be able to do by the end of a module or programme. In terms of the Learning Outcome for IET accreditation, we have a set list of Learning Outcomes which need to be met from an accredited degree programme. These are listed in ADAMS and you will be asked to identify which of these Learning Outcomes each Module and Programme demonstrate.

5. Module

This is a single unit of learning /course on a particular subject. Several modules when completed will make up a degree programme. A module will have its own Learning Outcomes, assessment and usually a module leader who is in charge of the delivery of that module. Students will receive one mark for the completion of a module, although this could be made up of several components (coursework and examinations, for example).

6. Module Descriptor

This will be a document which describes the following about the module:

- Title i.e. Introduction to Electronics
- Code Any form of code used internally to identify the module. E.g. AB101
- Duration How many semesters / terms does this module cover

- Credit value How many credits is this module worth
- Purpose Why is the module an option for students? What does it aim to give them?
- Format Is it only lectures? Will there be seminars and laboratory sessions too? If so, how many and how long etc.?
- Assessment How will the students be assessed during and on completion of the module?
- Learning Outcomes What are the Learning Outcomes a student will achieve on completion of this module?
- Leader Who is in charge of the running of this module?

7. Module Level

This refers to at what level in relation to the UK National Qualifications Framework a particular module is. All modules within the same academic year will have the same level. An example of levels and where they fall within a UK degree are shown in the table below:

Level	Year
3	Foundation year
4	Bachelor year 1
5	Bachelor year 2
6	Bachelor year 3
7	Masters year 1

8. Unseen Timed Tests

An unseen exam is a time-constrained assessment task, presented to students for the first time at the beginning of the assessment. These are usually within the middle of the module and are separate to the end of module examinations. For the sake of IET accreditation we are only interested in any unseen timed tests which count towards the final mark for that module.

9. Weighting

For Modules we require you to confirm the weighting of a component in the final module mark as a percentage. For example, if a module has one examination and one piece of coursework will these each be presented equally in the final mark achieved by the student (50% and 50%) or is one assessment worth more than the other (for example Examination 70% and coursework 30%).

Programmes

1. Cohort

This refers to a group of students who enter the programme at the same time. For example, all students who entered the degree programme in September 2016 may be referred to as the 2015/16 cohort.

2. Credit

(See Modules No.1)

3. Credit Allocation

This refers to the weighting of this module as a part of the programme or year.

4. Delivery Site

This refers to the address where the programmes are taught.

(Site visits and Industrial placements will not count as separate delivery sites but if an entire module or group of modules are taught at a separate campus for example, this would count as a separate Delivery Site).

5. Entry Requirements

What academic qualifications and/or industrial experience you will accept from a student in order for them to begin their studies on this programme.

6. Graduating Year

Refers to the year a student completes their studies.

7. Intake Year

Refers to the year a student starts their studies

8. Internal Review

Refers to the process which your department/faculty or university will review your current programmes and modules. This may be an annual review or part of a larger review every few years.

9. Learning Outcome (See Modules No. 4)

10. Non-Standard Entry Data

Entry Data refers to the qualifications and/or industrial experience that students on the programme achieved prior to commencing their studies. For the sake of ADAMS Non-Standard Entry Data will be the information for students who did not have a UCAS score. (*This will be relevant for all non-UK students*)

11. Programme

This is the degree programme. For example, Bachelor of Engineering in Electrical Engineering

12. Programme Classification Type

This refers to how the degree is awarded on completion, for example, First/Second/Third or a GPA score.

13. Programme Specification

This refers to a brief document which defines the overview for the programme and what the overall learning outcomes a student will achieve on completion of the programme. It may contain the number of years of study, brief details of the topics available and any projects within the degree.

14. Programme Type

This refers to the type of qualification, for example, Bachelors (BEng/BE/BSc etc.) or Masters (ME/MEng/MSc).

15. Progression Conditions

This refers to the standards that a student must maintain in order to progress from one level of study to the next. For example, do they need to achieve a particular average pass mark for that level, do they need to pass each piece of assessment, etc.

16. Progression Data

This details how each cohort moves through the programme. For example, how many progress to the next stage, how many fail that stage, how many continue on a part time basis. It will also detail the graduation statistics, i.e. how many students achieved the top classification. (A spreadsheet template is available for this to help you with this section of the submission.)

17. Subject Category

This refers to the type of engineering that this programme falls into. For example, Electrical Engineering or Mechanical Engineering.

18. UCAS or Short Code

For UK programmes this will be the code given by UCAS applicants for postgraduate and overseas programmes this will be the short code you use to refer to the programme within your internal documents. If you have no official short code this can simply be entered as XXXX.

19. Validation

This refers to the approval process a university will conduct before running new programmes. Some universities will also complete a revalidation process every 5 years or so to confirm that the programme is still a valid programme to be running.

20. Weighting (See Modules No. 9)

Supporting Information

1. External Examiner

External Examiners act as independent reviewers of standards and procedures related to assessment. They may also advise on the development of the curriculum. They will review examination papers, coursework assignments, examples of students work and can attend the assessment boards. They will write an annual report to the university commending what is good and making recommendations for improvements where needed. The department/university should create a formal response to these reports.

2. NSS Report

This refers to the UK National Student Survey Report. Non-UK universities will not have one of these but there may be an equivalent.

3. Overview of Philosophy & Aspirations

This refers to how the department/faculty etc. fits within the university. What are the aims for the department for the future and a brief history on how the department was formed, if this is seen as relevant.

4. Periodic Review

The purpose of a periodic review is to monitor the quality and standards of the programmes and awards offered by each department. The process enables the university to check the health of its taught provision, to identify areas for development and to identify and disseminate good practice in learning and teaching. This is more of an overview for the department than the internal review or validation processes.

5. Programme Review and Modification

This is how you assess the effectiveness of the programmes you teach, how you modify them as a result of this assessment process and how you check the effectiveness of these modifications. Please also tell us how new programmes are initiated and how they are designed and implemented.

6. QA (Quality Assurance)

This is an overview term relating to any steps you have in place to ensure that the quality of your programmes, assessment and teaching are maintained.